PUBLIC WORKS S GANG REDUCTIO

MOTION

On January 11, 2017, the City Council adopted the City Engineer’s Report dated November 28,
2016 for the vacation of Bellanca Avenue from Arbor Vitae Street to its southerly terminus
(VAC- E1401255). (CF 15-0884). Since it is anticipated that Los Angeles World Airports
(LAWA) will perform a street widening on this section of Arbor Vitae within a few years, the
conditions of the vacation is being modified to allow a less expensive and more temporary street
repair, “grind and overlay”, compared to a full depth street reconstruction that would ordinarily
be required of a street in poor condition.

| THEREFORE MOVE that the conditions ofthe City Engineer’s Report (CF 15-0884), be
amended as follows:

e Modify Condition 6c¢. to read:

“Grind and overlay the pavement within the southern half of Arbor Vitae,
adjacent to the Southwestern Yard. Repair or replace any broken curb, gutter,
sidewalk or driveway; remove any fencing, non-permitted pavers or other
encroachments along Arbor Vitae Street per the field survey completed by BOE,
Metro and Council District 11 on December 19, 2017.”
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